PLANNING COMMISSION

SPECIAL MEETING

November 12, 2014

ATT: Brad Lackey, Phil Edelstein, Linda Donaghue, Peter Barus, Zoning Administrator Gig Zboray. 

Brad called the meeting to order at 7:09.

Brad brought forward the Lot Line Adjustment form for discussion.  There were two typographical errors in last paragraph “lone” should be “line” in first sentence, “fir” should be “for.”  “Simply” was removed in fourth sentence and “Zoning Board of Adjustment” should be “Zoning Administrator.”  There was discussion of whether to require a survey for lot line adjustment or if there was enough information needed in the application that is reviewed by Gig.  Brad suggested changing the word “sketch” in the first paragraph to “survey plan.”

Peter made a motion to accept this form as amended at 7:32, Phil seconded.  All in favor.
Gig asked if someone was adding a dormer, does this require a permit?  Yes; to comply with height and alteration requirements noted in the zoning fees.

There was a complaint from a resident about junk on his neighbor’s property at 977 Fuller Hill Road.  Gig reviewed the situation and noted that the “junk” can’t be seen from the complainant’s property.  There is an unfinished garage that was permitted years ago and not completed.  If the complainant contacts Gig again, the situation will most likely go to the Selectboard.

Gig distributed information from a recent planning and zoning forum.  Brad asked about shoreland protection concerning a manmade lake over 10 acres, singly owned and covered by the Shoreland Protection Act.  The Purjes pond is currently on the state’s list of protected shoreland.  The town sought to have it removed but the issue is undecided and will most likely the pond in question will remain on the list.  Peter asked about a pond less than 10 acres in covered wetlands and this pond is not involved in shoreland protection.

The commission reviewed the Selectboard’s public hearing on October 29, 2014 on the Zoning Regulations.  There was no public comment.  The Selectboard accepted the Zoning Regulations and they become official 21 days after the 29th.  Concerning the maps, Brad will contact WRC to remove “proposed” from the maps and Brad will distribute when received.

Phil asked if maps of current use properties were available and Brad said that information is online with the Agency of Natural Resources.  Gig will research the property numbers of land in current use for application to re-zoned acreage.   

Brad reported that John Bennett expects a response by early December to the commission’s grant request for assistance with updating the town plan.  The commission can then determine budgetary needs for this process.

The next meeting will concentrate on reviewing the town plan page by page, incorporating the notes that Linda and Phil compiled as well as any other questions, concerns, additions, or deletions.

Brad suggested that we consider a fee for lot line adjustment at the next meeting and the commission will review all the zoning fees and adopt a new fee schedule.

There was correspondence from FEMA that stated the footprint of the parsonage property on Route 112 has been released from the floodplain.

New England Power Company notified the commission is upgrading equipment and infrastructure at Substation # 8. 

There was some discussion of statewide broadband that remains behind schedule but plans by VTel are in place to get towers up and running and bandwidth available for every house in Vermont.  It was noted that the internet is not treated as a public utility at this time, thus not treated as electricity, for example.

At 8:18 Peter moved to approve the notes of the non-regular meeting on October 8, 2014, Brad seconded, all in favor.

Next meeting was set for December 10.

Linda moved to adjourn at 8:20, Peter seconded.  All in favor.  

